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Welcome to Camp Springs Community Church.  I trust that you will be blessed today as we 
study God’s Word together. The foundational teaching of the Bible is the Gospel of Jesus Christ, 
which simply teaches that every person is a sinner (thinks and does wrong things) and is 
permanently separated from God and Heaven. However, Jesus Christ (God’s Son), became a 
man who died by being nailed to a cross to pay for the sins of the world, and then rose from the 
grave. Whoever puts his faith in Jesus Christ for salvation will have his sins forgiven and will 
gain entry into heaven (John 3:16). Please ask us if you have questions. 

   
10 AM Message                                    MOCK ROCK               NEHEMIAH 4:1-6 

                

MORNING SERVICE 
Prelude:  

Greetings and Announcements   

Scripture Reading     PSALM 90:1-12        JOHN SANZONE 

Prayer                                   

Worship in Song 

11 AM Message                               VAPORS & VANITY          JAMES 4: 6:13-17 

CALL TO COMMUNION  

  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES 
Sunday School for all Ages .................................................................................. 10:00 AM 
Sunday Morning ................................................................................................... 11:00 AM 
Wednesday –AWANA  ........................................................................................... 7:00 PM 
Wednesday – Adult Bible Study……………………………………..................... 7:00 PM  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Sunday Mornings, from 9:45 AM to 12:15 PM, YouTube Live on the CSCC  

Channel will be open, all are welcome to connect.   

Wednesday Evenings:  Adult Bible Study, and Kids’ Sports/Study 7 pm. 

 

ATTENDANCE 
 

OCTOBER 
10 am Sunday 

School 
11 am 

Worship 
WED 

6 36 47 27 

13 35 48 32 

20 34 47 26 

27 35 48 35 

 
 

UPCOMING IN THE CHURCH: 
 
 
 

NOVEMBER:  
10TH BUSINESS MEETING (POTLUCK WILL SERVE AS THANKSGIVING POTLUCK AS 

WELL)  
16TH RUMMAGE SALE AT CHURCH 9-4 

 
23RD: LET THE WOMEN BE WOMEN BIBLE STUDY (CHAPTERS 3&4) 

28TH: THANKSGIVING 
 
 

DECEMBER:  
 

22ND: CHRISTMAS PROGRAM WITH POTLUCK FOLLOWING  
 

25TH: CHRISTMAS, NO WEDNESDAY NIGHT SERVICES 
 

 

 



                    Dr. Jim Lowther, Pastor 
 

SUE PFAFF 

 
I'M HEADED BACK TO PAPUA NEW GUINEA! 

   So much has happened in the last eight months, and it is all culminating in my return to Papua 
New Guinea (PNG) for the long haul! I depart the USA from Los Angeles this Sunday, October 27th. 
As God grants me health and strength, I will continue to work with the Nali translation team until we 
see at least their whole New Testament published, and, hopefully, many more media resources 
produced. 
 

MY DAD MOVED TO HEAVEN IN MARCH. 
 On March 3rd, my father, Richard Amber, Preached hi las sermon in the little country church that he 
loved so much in Jobstown, New Jersey.  That night he collapsed, was hospitalized, and never made 
it home again. Although radiation treatments in the Fall of 2023 had cured his tongue cancer, he 
never regained his sense of taste, weight, strength or stamina.  On March 21st he joined Jesus while 
peacefully sleeping in the rehab center where he was hopping to recover his walking strength.  He 
was 98 years old.  
 

LIFE WAS VERY FULL THESE LAST SEVEN MONTHS 
   With my dad’s passing, my sisters and I went into clean-out-mode.  Cleaning out the 115 year-old 
house my dad had owned for 68 years, and putting it up for sale. For me, it was an education in the 
knob-and-tube electrical wiring of the early 1900’s and in basement asbestos. By God’s grace, the 
house is now sold.  
   In July, my son-in-law, Ben Quine, drove all my possessions that had been stored in New Jersey to 
his homestead in Texas.  It looks like my retirement will someday be as a Texan!  
   Two of my friends, Linda Krol and Carol Rech, came from Chicago in August to help me drive my 
PNG cargo from New Jersey to North Carolina.  We stopped in Virginia to visit with our mutual friend, 
Sarah Broomell then headed to the JARRS center where we packed my items to ship overseas.  
   The final even of my time in MT. Holly was celebrating a high school reunion with 105 of my 
classmates.  I can’t think of a more joyous affair to have closed out this chapter of my life. 

 

 

 
I HAVE A NEW GRANDSON! 

   On September 20th, Everett Ray Popahas Pfaff was born to Callie and Mathew in Cypress, 
California. Everett ("strong and brave") Ray ("wise counselor") Popahas (Nali for "grace") was named 
after a much-loved grandfather. His birth merited a trip for some precious cuddle time with this dear 
new grandson, and some play time with big sister Emie Jo before I leave the country. A bonus to the 
visit was learning that Keely and Nathan, who live in Los Angeles and are expecting their first child in 

April, will be having a girl! The count is now four grandsons and two granddaughters to call me 
"Grandmom." 

 
I WILL HIT THE GROUND RUNNING IN PNG 

    After five days of my settling in at the Ukarumpa Centre, a team of five Nali speakers will arrive 
from Manus Island so we can meet with a translation consultant to check the Nali translation of 

the books of Hebrews and James. Each book that gets consultant checked gets us closer to 
completing the Nali New Testament. I look forward to being in the same time zone as my team 

and to being able to focus more on the work ahead of us. Thank you so much for praying for 
wisdom, mental alertness, and stamina as we press on! 

   Your encouragement, love, and support have carried me through the three most difficult years 
of my life. Thank you from the bottom of my heart!   

 
 

         
         Love to you, Sue  
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